GARDENING &
BEAUTIFICATION

January 19, 1984

MEETING

Monday, January 23, 7:30 P.M.
Kennedy and Advent Streets .
Topic: Forestry, Commercial Practices
Speaker: Kenneth Hill, Regional Sjlvérculturist,
Boise-Cascade Corporation

Ken has his Bachelors Degree in Forest Management from Clemson. He has been in forestry
work for nineteen years. His office is in Union and he resides in Spartanburg with his wife,
Joan and two sons, Brian and Gregory.

Friends and guests are welcome.
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SPECIAL NOTE: Our January meeting is one week behind our usual schedule. We apologize
to those who have other meetings on the fourth Monday. For the rest of the year we will meet
on third Mondays.

EE 22222

TREE COMMITTEE REPORT: The treelet distribution this 1983-1984 dormant season has
gone very well. Orders have reached about 2000, the bulk of which have been dug, bagged
with ground rotted leaf mix and distributed. An additional 118 trees were donated by the Club
to encourage Arbor Day and other plantings. The over 30 recipients of this total distribution
have been schools, garden clubs, neighborhood associations and school PTA's. Of the greatly
expanded varieties offered, 35 orders were received for each variety. Many of these, 12, in
limited supply sold out.

Restocking of small treelets for future distributions is well underway. To date 2385 treelets
have been ordered, and are mostly planted at Hatcher's expanded nursery. 1150 white pines
are from the State Nursery and 28 other varieties in lots of 10 to 30 are from 8 wholesale
nurseries. These and forward limited acquisitions have been approved by the board. This will
include about 50 of one-of-a-kind varieties for experimental-demonstration purposes and
secondly building a modsest inventory of those more popular varieties previously supplied.

Cuttings of an expanding vatiey of Crape Myrtle and of photinia will again be set out to
bolster supply of these items.

About fifteen members have participated in the distribution and treelet planting work. This
help and hopefully more of this good therapy is the best way we can begin to show apprecia-
tion for the leadership of Harold Hatcher in these endeavors.

Two meetings involving our City Manager, Streets Department, Parks Department, City
planning and City Tree Committee have been held with club directors looking to development
of the tree bank at Fairforest Park and to more City tree plantings. The new tree bank should
be ready for some first plantings this Fall.

Fairforest Park may receive the larger dogwood and hardwood trees in our inventory and
ready for permanent sites. Further, the posssiblity of starting an Arboretum is under continu-
ing study.
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A WELCOME FOR 1984 FROM OUR NEW PRESIDENT, PAT MOORE

As we start the new year special thanks are due all those members who have contributed
their efforts to our Club and their Community. While many of our efforts go-unnoticed by the
general public, we can’t help feeling a measure of satisfaction in knowing that Spartanburg
has less litter, more flowers, and many more trees due directly to the concern of our Club
members. Special recognition and thanks are due those who served on our board, particularly
our retiring President, John Nevison, and our silent Propagator extraordinaire - Harold Hat-
cher.

| am sure that again this year our members will find innummerable ways to contribute their
talents to our cause. 1 look forward with excitement to contributing my part to our endeavors.

Pat Moore
RERRREN
FOR YOUR CALENDAR: Spartanburg County Beautification Committee meeting, Friday,
January 27, 10:30 A.M. Human Resource Building
National Men’s Garden Club Meeting, Mobile Alabama, April 1 - 4.
EZ 22222

SLIDE WITH SOUND SHOW of Club and community gardens prepared by Art Justice for
our November meeting was greatly appreciated. This 22 minute show is available for showing
to community groups. Further, you are encouraged to take color slides of 1984 gardens or ar-
range for them so Art can try for an all 1984 showl

MEMBERSHIP AND DUES: Qur Treasurer reports 25 paid members as of January 12,
Please send your own dues in right away and (2) get that neighbor or fellow employee to join
up too. Our normal 105-109 membership could become 200.

Send to Harold Fredrickson, 418 Shady Point Drive, Inman, SC 29349,

NORTH PINE STREET SWEET GUM PLANTING of several years ago not only shows up
well from good growth, but is benefited by a member’s recent pruning effort.

FLOWER BEDS: So far it looks as though our pansies can make it to early Spring. Plans
and seed are coming along for the annuals to be set out this Spring. Details later.

BEST 1983 CHRISTMAS GIFTS: Josephine Hatcher's electric golf cart for touring their
gardens tops the list. A more common one are those gorgous amarylis bulbs. One of ours has
five eight inch blooms.

“HASTY RECOVERY" to Dave Kennemur, surgery Jan. 16; Bill Morgan, a heavy cold;
Julian Foster, a viral pneumonia, and to all those of you who have an ailment.
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February 15, 1984

MEETING

Monday, February 20, 1984, 7:30 P.M.
Topic: Camelias - Grafting, Growing and Showing
Speaker: Robert R. Edge

Bob is a native of Spartanburg who has been doing Camelia culture for
about twenty-five years. He is a member of the South Carolina Camelia
Society and the American Camelia Society. He has a remarkable nursery
operation adjacent to his home at 306 Oak Grove Road.

Camelia growers are invited to ‘’show and tell’’ of their blooms and stock
our door prize pool where they can.

An added feature will be a limited session on any of your gardening ques-
tions or experiences you would like to share.

Friends and guests are welcome.

LR B B K B IR

NATIONAL M. G. C. Meeting in Mobile, Alabama, April 1-4. So far
John Nevison is the first of our members to plan to attend. Let us know of
others.

* % ¥ K X ¥ ¥

TREE PROGRAMS: At Pine Street all of the first generation tree plant-
ings have been dug, thanks to the U.S.C.S. personnel who also dug the
35+ large trees they purchased from the Club. About 40 willow and
sawtooth oaks are heeled in at Pine Street bank waiting for placing in per-
manent sites about the city.

Fairforest Park tree bank is receiving leaves from the Street Department.

The Club is exploring ““sharing this Park’’ with local associations and City
Parks and Recreation Department. Plantings are being planned.

* % ¥ F O X *

MEMBERSHIP: Please select your category and mail dues promptly to
our treasurer, Harold Fredrickson, 418 Shady Point Drive, Inman, S.C.,
29349. $5.00 for local dues only, $15.00 for local and National. Two weeks
ago 37 members had paid their dues.
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FLOWER BEDS: The pansys look a little winter weary, but with pushing
back into the ground to cure frost heaving, they should come alive with a
few sunny days. We picked a bouquet from our bed February 8th.

Don McClure and John Nevison have Vinca and Salvia seedlings up.
John's Vinca is pretty leggy. There are also Marigolds, Zinnias, Baby
Breath, Celosia, and Cineraria planted in limited quanity.

L K K BE BE K BN

A BiG “THANK YOU to Ken Hill of Boise-Cascade Corporation for his
informative talk January 23 on Commercial Timber Operations. The gentle
slopes and 200 + growing days here in the South Eastern U.S. are favored
for timber growing over the mountainous terrain and 160 growing days per
season the North West. Selected Loblolly pines are the fastest growers and
cropping is worked out for a 35 year cycle, planting to harvest. The multi-
ton blades which are used to clear forest land for Loblolly planting are most
awesome.

LK K BE R BE BE J
GARDENING SHOW AT SPARTANBURG TECH, Saturday, April 14
1984, 9:30 A.M. to 4:00 P.M. will feature four %2 hour seminars, 11:00 A.M.
to 2:00 P.M., gardening equipment and material displays, landscaping ex-
hibits, plant indentification contests, school and adult categories. The
Agriculture Extension Office is assising with the program. Our Club will
handle the adult i.d. program. Mark this event on your calendars.

* ¥ O* O K X ¥

BLUE BIRD HOUSE, a reminder. It is time to check your blue bird house
to have it clean and ready for occupancy. Our three seven year old houses
were modified by red bellied woodpeckers last fall and winter. The openings
were enlarged to 2+ inches. Replacement with a proper 1% inch diameter
opening has been made.

* ¥ R K K X ¥

SUGGESTIONS AND IDEAS for our Club programs and Projects are

always welcome. Let us hear from you.
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March 14, 1984
MEETING

Monday, March 19, 7:30 P.M.
Kennedy and Advent Streets
Topic: Bearded Iris
Speaker: Rev. Everette L. Lineberger

Reverend Lineberger is Pastor at St. Johns Lutheran Church, South Pine Street,
Spartanburg. He is a native of Dallas, N. C., and a graduate of Lenoir Rhyne College
and Lutheran Seminary Southern College. He has been Pastor at Rock Hill and
Charleston before coming to Spartanburg about twenty years ago. He is a lifelong
gardening enthusiast - one of whose specialties is Bearded Iris. He and his wife Anne
have beautiful beds of these plants bordering the yard at their Inman residence. He
has inspired and helped many others in starting beds of these beautiful flowers.

Come out and see where you can fit Iris into your plantings. Guests and friends are
welcome.

Bring examples of new achievements or problems for the information exchange for

the door prize pool.
Camelia Lore: We thank Bob Edge for his talk on Camellia culture at our February
meeting. The beautiful blooms he brought in as witness to his expertise were a big hit
with all. Our two lady guests and spouses of the door prize winners enjoyed their
blooms for several days.

Grace Hart reports, as this goes to press, that their seedling Camelia of three years
ago (that had the nautilus petal configuration) now has 13 buds. The first of these is ex-
pected to bloom next week. We may have it on display on the 19th
Membership: We thank our secretary for getting out due invoices. This has brought
our paid membership to 83. National memberships constitute 47 of these. It is proper
to recognize our four Life Members at this time:

Dr. Tom T. Galt, Emmett McArthur, Everette Seixas & Raymond Tessemer.
A life membership is available for $100.
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County Beautification Committee: This group includes representatives of the
Garden Club Council, the Men's Garden Club, other civic groups and are backed up
by the City and County Government Departments. In the past week they have for-
warded their Scrap Book which summarizes the completion of their projects to the
State Beautification Board. The project includes litter pick-up, school litter poster con-
test, waste oil collection, and tree plantings. The Committee has been working to
qualify for a third straight year for the Governor's Beautification Award for the Coun-
ty. Harold Hatcher, Sidney Moorhead and Stanley Stull have been our leaders in this
effort.

Bedding Plants: This raise is our own effort by Don McClure and John Nevison now
have 36 trays (48 plants each) of Salvia and 20 trays of Vinca. More of these and
Marigold and Zinnia seed pallets will be ready to put in trays soon. Setting out in the
flower beds will be late April - early May.

Trees: While our many members who helped make our recent 'dormant season'’ tree
distribution a success are enjoying it, the restocking of our inventory has been going
quietly forward. Harold Hatcher and his helpers have planted a lot of new nursery
stock in Harold's nursery. Their last deliveries of about 250 treelets will complete
these plantings.

Men's Garden Club Slide Show, 1984 As our Spring and Summer flowers come
along let's get some good color slides so Art Justice and his USCA staffers can put
together a 1984 show for our November meeting. The 22 minute show of last
November has been requested by three or four local groups. Art will help get the
slide photos if you let him know of good picture opportunities.

Wren Houses: We suggest readying your Bluebird houses last month. This promp-
ted a suggestion that the Wrens are ready for lodging too. They like a 7/8 inch entry
way.

Calendar: Men's Garden Clubs of America, annual meeting, Mobile Alabama, April
1-4

Gardening Show at Spartanburg Tech., Saturday, April 14, 9:30 A.M. to 4:00 P.M.
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April 12, 1984

MEETING
Monday, April 16, 7:30 PM.
Church of the Advent
Color Slide Presentation on Local Wildflowers
by Virginia Scott
The wife of long-time Men's Garden Club member, Walton Scott, shares her popular
slide series taken primarily on their 20 acre “nature preserve” south of town.

TREE PROJECT EXPANDING

Orders were received on 32 of the 33 varieties and sizes of trees on our 1983 Arbor
Day Tree List. We “sold out” on most of the varieties and distributed 2106 trees at
an average price of $1.50. Nearly 200 were supplied without charge to schools and
other governmental units.

This favorable response has encouraged the Board to use $1300 of the proceeds to
order 2800 small trees, including over 20 additional varieties. These have all been
planted by volunteers at our Reidville Road Tree Bank\h Fairforest Park should be
ready for receiving young trees by this winter. Lot

A number of grafted and/or patented specimen trees have been acquired and planted
for use at the appropriate time in Spartanburg’s future arboretum.

We want to help Spartanburg keep its designation by the National Arbor Day Foun-
dation as “Tree City, USA".

THE MONTH OF MAY brings up our annual landscape Judging and Street Flower
Bed planting of annual to replace the pansies.

JOHN & DOROTHY NEVISON represented our Club at the National’s convention
in Mobile on April 1-4.

REGIONAL LAWN & GARDEN SHOW, Saturday April 14, 9:30 to 4:00 at Spartan-
burg Tech with exhibits, seminars and contests. It is sponsored by Clemson Extension
and the college’s horticulture department. Charles Frost is heading a team of Men's
Garden Club members who are assisting, as are members of women'’s garden clubs.

SHRUBS AND TREES WERE PLANTED during the past months by MGC members
at Church of the Advent groundgmairforest Park.

1984 MEMBERSHIP DUES have been paid by all but about 10 of our 1983 members.

SPRING LITTER-PICKUP is scheduled the week before Easter. Call our project
leader David Kennemur for information for volunteers.
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REQUEST FROM PRESIDENT PAT MOORE
Fellow Club Members:

Please take a moment to help us direct club activities toward your interests and
specialties. OQur Club draws its strength from the enthusiasm and volunteer spirit of
its members. But we have a great variety of interests, physical condition and available
time.

By filling out the brief poll below you will help us match up our projects with those
of us with interests and ability in that area.

Please bring your completed poll to the next meeting or place it near your phone.
A fellow club member will call for this information so we can publish the results in
our next Bulletin. Thank You.

Pat Moore

POLL OF MEMBERS
I have been a club member for years.,
I have placed an X in spaces where my answer is YES.

CLUB ACTIVITY This activity should If asked I'm willing to provide...

be continued Time Physical Labor Team Leadership

. Arboretum

. Monthly bulletin
Street flower beds
Landscape judging

. Litter pick-up

. Meetings & speakers
. Rose Show

. Tree Bank & Sales

[ - ST T N R S

Ideas for new projects and/or speakers
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July 11, 1984

MEETING
Monday, dJuly 16
7:00 PM
Harold and Josephine Hatcher’s
124 Briarwood Road

Members, spouses and friends, come out and enjoy some beautiful woodland
gardens.

Harold has been supplementing our tree bank aspirations by planting many
small treelets in his nursery and by starting many cuttings for the clubs “dor-
mant season” tree distribution.

These plantings will be a preview of the varieties available for distribution
this fall and winter.

You may bring any of your proud examples for the doorprize pool. Don’t
let any threat of rain deter you. Please note the earlier hour — 7:00 PM.

* % % £ % 2 * 32 %

July-August Bulletin — This is a two month bulletin so save it or mark your
calendars for the August 20th meeting. Our next issure will be in September.

Flower Beds — Our transition from pansies to summer bedding plants has
gone quite well in some beds where watering and earlier transition was ac-
complished. To fortify those beds that most needed it, ten additional trays (red
salvia, white vinca, blue argeratum and orange marigolds) were obtained from
Settles Greenhouses and planted the week of July 2nd. Many thanks to a good
“flash” crew for that 112 hour job. Tenders of beds, let’s keep the water flow-
ing come any dry spells.

Looking ahead to this fall, there seems to be a concensus favoring pansies
again, probably single color variety.

* * * * % * ¥ 3 3
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Meeting
Monday, August 20th - 7:30 PM
Topic: Nature Conservancy Film

Speaker: Ms. LaBruce Alexander

Members, wives and friends will enjoy LaBruce Alexanders discussion of
the Nature Conservancy projects and goals. Let's have a good turn out for
this stellar program.

* % ¢ % * 5 = x ¥

Fall Calendars are filling up, so please include Saturday, October 13, 1984
on your calendar. Our club is hosting a Blue Ridge Regional meeting of garden
clubs at USCS on that day. It is a great opportunity to see something of USCS
which has been so rapidly growing in our northern suburb. The interesting pro-
gram planned will be in a following bulletin.

£ % £ ¥ £ ¥ * 3 %

Men’s Garden Club Jackets — Please note the jacket order form on the
back page of the May-June '84 issue of “The Gardner”. We occassionally hear
expression of interest in a club jacket. Let’s plan to send in an order for any
members interested by September meeting date.

* * & %X ¥ % % * %

AFFILIATED WITH MEN’S GARDEN CLUBS OF AMERICA
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September 12, 1984
MEETING

Monday, September 17, 7:30 PM
Advent and Kennedy Streets
Topic: Success and Failure, 1984
Speakers: Club Members

This 1984 season has been unusi:al again in weather and gardening. What season
isn‘t? Bring you observations, crops, weeds, insects and join the discussion. Evidence
of gardening expertise will be welcome for door prizes

Friends and ladies are welcome.

sk e e e (("’a/é

12th Annual Rose Show is scheduled for Saturday, September-29th at Westgata Mall.
Set-up will start at 8:00 AM with judging to be made starting about 10:00 AM. Chair-
man of the show, Robert Reynolds, is soliciting member help in arrangements and placing
the ribbons for the judges. The club appreciates the support of city business firms listed
in the program whose sponsorship makes the show possibie.

Blue Ridge Region Mens Garden Clubs are hosted by our club in their Fall meeting
at the USCS activities building, Saturday, October 13, 9:45 AM. The program features
talks by Dr. Jack Turner, Professor of Biology, USCS, on *’Building Community Green-
ways’’ and by Dr. Robert W. Poweli, Jr., Professor and Botany Department Head, Con-
verse College on ""How Plants Grow"’.

An assorted buffet lunch will be provided at $3.00 per person. Afternoon tours will
be made on the USCS Horticulture trail and at the Milliken Research Center grounds.
Take this opportunity to see more of our USCS campus and enjoy another gardening
program. Ladies and friends are invited to share this with us.

Men’s Garden Club Jackets, again, if you wish to have one bring your size and order
form from the May-June ‘‘Gardner’’ to Pat Moore at the September Meeting
Beautification Committee of Harry@Pittman, Julian Foster, Jack Bracken and Frank
Cunningham has undertaken, with Directors approval, targeting a community site for
beautification. The procedure is to examine the site area, then approach property owners,
city departments, and whomever to see what can be done to clean up, landscape or
whatever to beautify the area. The first site area being targeted is North Pine Street.
Let’s support this effort and be on the look-out for other areas of our city where a little
""cultivation’” by a civic group such as our club can effect further beautification.
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Tree Projects 1984-1985

Our tree committee, headed by Harold Hatcher, reported to our September 6th Direc-
tors Meeting as follows:

Our current small tree inventory totals about 2525 plants of 44 varisties. The 420 of
these of larger size should go to permanent sites this coming dormant season. The
balance are small enough to be carried over another season if not distributed. Addi-
tional white dogwoods and possibly magnolias are expected from our seeds planted
by the state nursery, quantity yet to be determined.

Preparation of Fairforest Tree Bank for further planting is scheduled for September-
October with weather the usual factor.

Demonstration plantings of different varieties are under consideration at Fairforest Park.
Landscape architect Shirley Carter is going to advise on this project. Commitiee per-
sonel Bob Powell and Jack Bracken are also participating in this planning.

It was noted that our September 1983 mailing to assembily members, school campuses
and neighborhood groups had netted a distribution of about 2500 treelets last year,
about 100 of these to community Arbor Day or other plantings.

Discussion jelled into this forward plan:

Again circulate a September tree letter to the same addresses and emphasize distribu-
tion of the 420 larger trees to Civic Beautification projects.

Up to three trees will be given free for Arbor Day plantings. Some fifty to one hundred
are expected to go to Fairforest demonstration plantings or city street sites.

All groups will be invited to advise us if any lots of 25 or more small trees they should
like to have and we can consider their volume will indicate our arrangements for group
pick-ups.

I T T T T I
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October 10, 1984

BLUE RIDGE REGIONAL MEETING

9:45 A.M., Saturday, October 13
University of South Carolina Spartanburg
Activities Building

Host: Spartanburg Men’s Garden Club
Guests: Clubs of Asheville, Hickory; Knoxville & Lebanon

Topic: Vegative Structure of Plants
Dr. Robert Powell, Converse College Professor of Botany

Lunch catered at $4.00 per person
Comments on Club Activities
Remarks by Third Vice President, National M.C.C.A.

Tour of USCS Horticulture Trail and Milliken Research Gardens
Spartanburg MGC members and wives, come and enjoy this program.

* = x ® % ® 5 ¥ ¥

REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING

Monday, October 15, 7:30 P.M.
Kennedy and Advent Streets

Topic: Gardening Opportunities and Problems
Speakers: Charles Gray, Associate County Agent, Clemson University
Cooperative Extension Service

Charles Gray is a professor of the Master Gardeners training offered by the
extension office. Members, their ladies and friends - come out and get answers
to your gardening problems.

Election of 1985 Officers is also scheduled.

A reminder about our November meeting; it will be Ladies Night; our guest
speaker will be Rudy Menke of ETV’s Nature Science. Details of place will
be in your November bulletin.
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19 Springdale Lane, Sp. 29302
Box 1926, Sp. 29304

102 Sherbourne Dr., Sp. 29302
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583-3317
582-3110
582-2215
585-5677
579-1832
576-8612
576-1828
576-0352

582-5069
585-2773
439-0669
579-1848
576-9675
576-0611
582-3146
574-6038

573-7679
582-4649

582-4579
472-6214
582-5728
582-6925
585-4114
583-0393
582-0353
585-0660
576-77177
576-5810

Kennemur, D.D., Jr.
King, Roy

Lawson, J. Archie
Lee, Walter M.

Marshall, E.W.
McArthur, Emmett L.
McClure, Donald H.
McPherson, W.S.
Montgomery, Walter S.
Moore, Dr. Patrick

Moore, R.A.
Moorhead, Sidney K.
Morgan, William C.
Mortimore, Dan C.
Murphy, Ellis
Nevison, John A.
Pennell, Thomas P.
Pittman, E. Henry
Powell, Frank H.
Powell, Robert W.,Jr.
Ramella, Henry H.

Reardon, Warren J.
Reynolds, Dr. James R.
Sanders, Charles R.
Selden, Karl W., Jr.
Seixas, Everette

Scott, Walton H., Jr.
Sherman, Richard

Shertz, Dr. Joseph B. DDS
Sites, B.F.

Sloan, J. Richard

Smith, L. Perrin
Smith, Phillip N.
Soderberg, Walter E.
Stoltz, David R.
Strawn, J.B.

Stull, Stanley

Taylor, Scott
Tessmer, Raymond G.

Tillitt, Russell, Jr.
Trakas, Dr. Perry N.

Walker, L. Harrell, CLU
Walker, W.M.

Wallace, Dr. W.A.

Walsh, T.E.

Ward, W. Leon

Watson, Robert M., Jr., DDS
Whitlock, Miles, Sr.

Wilga, Chester A.

WSPA AM-FM-TV

Zima Corporation

328 Lake Forest Drive, Sp. 29302
1280 Maryland Ave., Sp. 29302
990 Mike Circle, Sp. 29303
311 E. Main St. 29304

(Chamber of Commerce)
177 Connecticut Ave., Sp. 29302
674 Rutledge St., Sp. 29302
1156 Woodburn Road, Sp. 29302
608 Schuyler Apts., Sp. 29301
Box 1658, Sp. 29301
291 Ferndale Drive, Sp. 29303

133 Canterbury, Sp. 29302

106 Beechwood Drive, Sp. 29302
140-B Applewood Lane, Sp. 29302
220 Aspenwood Drive, Sp. 29302
P.O. Box 5177, Sp. 29304

559-A Zion Hill Road, Sp. 29302
P.O. Box 2928, Sp. 20304

656 Perrin Drive, Sp. 29302

355 Weblin St., Sp. 29301

Rt.4, Box 204, Hilltop Acres, 29302
105 Spring Valley Drive, Sp. 29301

100 Elderberry Drive, Sp. 29302
400 Wannamaker Court, Sp. 29302
211 Arbor Rd., Sp. 29302

721 Palmetto St.29302

106 Lansdale Drive, Sp. 29302

Rt. 4 Box 215-S, Sp. 29302

248 Winfield Road, Sp.29302

107 Shannon Drive, Sp. 29301
832 Riedville Rd., Sp. 29301

4118 Shephard Rd., Sp. 29301

Rt. 4 Box 245, Sp. 29302
216 Emery Road, Sp. 29302
Rt. 3, Box 222, Sp. 29301
10 Catawba St., Sp. 29303
220 Briarcliff Rd., Sp. 29301
4610 Shirra Court, Sp. 29301
P.O. Box 3125, Sp. 29304
240 Briarcreek Dr.,

P.O. Box 1272 29304

1100 Partridge Road, Sp. 29302
301 N. Pine St., Sp. 29302

P.O. Box 3090, Sp. 29304

Box 128, Rt. 3, Inman 29349

621 Crystal Drive, Sp. 29302

P.O. box 5156, Sp. 29304

201 Francis Marion Dr., Sp. 29302
107 Cameron Drive, Sp. 29302

113 Fernwood Circle, Sp. 29302
477 Carolyn Drive, Sp. 29302
P.O.Box 1717, Rosemary Rd. 29304
P.O. Box 6010, Sp. 29304
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Project “Beautification North Pine Street”

Our MGC committee is actively working with property owners and businesses along
N. Pine, with the City, the SC Highway Dept., and the Chamber of Commerce to
beautify this important entry to Spartanburg. Several of our members are pruning the
bicentennial tree plantings while Naegele (signs) have initiated signboard landscaping;
Beaumont Mill is working on their area as are the Pinewood Shopping Center and
K-Mart property owners. SC Highway Dept. have removed street weeds. This com-
bined effort is continuing.

Tree Planting Projects 1984-85 Dormat Season

A memo has been sent to about 100 County School Campuses and Garden and
Neighborhood groups inviting them to arrange Arbor Day (Dec. 7) tree plantings. The
Club is offering three free trees for such plantings. Groups requesting 25 or more trees
will be supplied as inventories last and at nominal costs. The inventory of 2530 trees
include 44 varities. White dogwood, Crapemuyrtle and flowering pears are in best supply.

Several positive responses have come in since the mid-Sept. mailing of this memo.
Flower Beds

Club supply of pansy plants for the several city beds is planned for early November.
Report of October 6 Rose Show

The 12th Annual Rose Show promoted by the Club drew 17 exhibitors who displayed
over 300 roses. They were about equally divided between hybrid teas and miniatures.
A conflict in judging schedules required the change to Hillcrest Mall.

Mrs. Anne Swenson became the 11th winner of the Claude A. Sherrill award for
the best four blooms.

Sweepstakes winners were Carl Ledbetter of Shelby for hybrid teas, and Bud Bates
of Florence for minatures.

Winning hybrid tea varities were: Color Magic, Queen of show; Princess Margaret
of England, King of show; Toro, Prince of show.

Winning minitures were: Little Jackie, Queen of show; Party Girl, King of show;
Baby Kate, Princess of Show.

Bob Reynolds and his team of club members who handled the show are gratefully
complimented for a job well done. A show judge made the comment that he has helped
larger shows, but the quality of the blooms at this show was tops.
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Annual Ladies Night Meeting of Spartanburg Mens Garden Club

Monday, Nov. 19, T:30 P.M.
Kennedy and Advent Streets
Speaker: Rudy Mancke, Curator of Natural History
South Carolina Museum, Columbia

Mr. Mancke is a native of Spartanburg, and a graduate of
Wofford College with a Biology Major. He did a tour of duty
in the Army. He taught Biology at Spartanburg High before
going on to Columbia. He is widely known for his perfor-
mance in South Carclina ETV's Naturescene series. He resides
in Columbia with wife and children.

Club officers for 1985 will be installed.
A door prize pool will be supplied by members.

FLOWER BEDS. A first lot of 1000 Swiss Giant pansy plants
were received and planted Nov. 6 to 10 in these beds; City
Water Works Co. officej Hillerest Blvd.; Mills Ave. @ E. Main
St.; Duncan Park entrance @ Union Street (L4). Messrs. Kenn-
emur, King, Seldon, Burt Moore, Brown, Hatcher, Goodwin &
Nevison prepared the beds and planted this lot. A further
order for 2500 is placed. About 800 of these will be for the
beds at Mountain View, W. Main, USCS Campus & Briarcliff St.

The balance are to fill individual requests. There are
some unspoken for that are available for $1.00 per 25 plants
- See Pat Moore.

IN MEMORY, Members Kenneth Prince and Eugene Hanks passed
away in recent weeks, and have not previously been noted in
our bulletin. Their willing participation in club projects
will be greatly missed.
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TREE PLANTING 1984-85 TFifteen requests for trees for Arbor
day plantings and for local neighborhood uses have been rec-
eived in response to our mid September memo.to schools &
neighborhood groups. Harold Hatcher, our tree program chair-
man, summarizes our principle inventory items & asking prices
as follows: Crape Myrtles- Red, Pink and White, small (under
2 ft.,@$0.75), large (over 2 ft.@$1.50): White dogwood (un-
der 2 ft.@$1.00), large (over 2 ft.@$2.00); Flowering Pears,
two varietys, @$4.00; Maples, red, Norway & Sugar @$1.00;
Birch, white and river @ $1.00; Flowing Crab Apples, two
varieties @ $2.50. Inventories are largest in white dogwood
& red crape myrtles, several hundred each. The following
items dwindle in supply from 200 down to 25. The quality of
these trees is good, good root systems have developed.

The digging and bagging of these trees will begin follow-
ing the Thanksgiving week end. Plan to participate & enjoy
therapy and fellowship.

THE BLUE RIDGE REGIONAL MEETING. of Men's Garden Clubs of
America hosted by our club @ USCS Spartanburg on October
13, ]98k. The meeting was attended by 56 members and friends
Representatives were from Spartanburg (27), Asheville (15)
Knoxville (3), Lebanon (2), Hickory (4) and Hendersonville 1.
New regional officers for ]985 are Wesley Saams (A) Pres.,
William Koob (H) V. Pres., John E. Massey (K) Secretary &
William Krause (A) Treas. The 1985 meeting is scheduled for
Knoxville in October.
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